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Update to PBC Governance Sub-Committee

Podiatry Business Case 

St Albans and Harpenden and Hertsmere PBC Groups 

Introduction

The purpose of this paper is to provide the PBC Governance Sub-Committee with an update regarding the above business case.

Background

At their meeting on 3rd April 2007, the PBC Governance Sub-Committee considered a business case from St Albans and Harpenden and Hertsmere PBC Groups.  

The business case set out a proposal to commission a service to provide gait analysis and clinical podiatric assessment and treatment including provision of orthotic prosthetics as part of the developing Herts Health MSK CATS service for patients.  

The existing service provided by West Herts Foot Health Service and Barnet Foot Health Service only provided a basic service for diabetic patients who meet a strict criteria.  It was noted that there are a substantial number of patients (diabetic and non-diabetic) that require gait analysis and non-diabetic patients that require podiatric treatment.  This has resulted in these patients being referred to secondary care orthopaedic services and to physiotherapy inappropriately.  In addition, the Surgical Appliance services at both Barnet and WHHT is very limited and could only be accessed via the Orthopaedics Department thereby incurring an unnecessary outpatient appointment.

The business case was supported by the committee but it was stated that it could not proceed without the comprehensive unbundling to ensure that the money could be moved with the activity.  The committee required confirmation of unbundling and cost effectiveness to be affirmed.

Current Position

The intention is not to commission a new Podiatry service but to invest in some extra podiatry time as part of the St Albans & Harpenden MSK CATS. This will be one session a month with the Podiatrist working alongside the MSK multidisciplinary team. Funding for this had been identified as part of the original cost of this CATS service and is within budget.
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